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May 3, 2017

CERTIFIED MAIL

RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

Woodlake CC Corp.
c/o National Corporate Research, Ltd.
212 South Tryon Street; Suite 1000
Charlotte, North Carolina 28281

RE: Approval to Temporary Breach Woodlake Dam
State Dam ID: MOORE-040

Moore County

Dear Sir or Madam:

This letter is in response to your submission received on May 1, 2017 of plans, specifications, and design
data to breach the subject dam in compliance with the Dam Safety Law of 1967. The plans, specifications
and design data submitted to this office were prepared under the supervision of Mr. Robert T. Indri, PE.

This letter constitutes approval of your proposal to breach the subject dam according to the plans and
specifications submitted to this Division on May 1, 2017 with the following stipulations:

1. Project construction shall be supervised by Mr. Robert T. Indri, PE. Mr. Robert T. Indri, PE, shall
be responsible for field observation of construction as necessary to ensure compliance with the
approved plans and specifications [GS 143-215.29].

2. The impoundment shall be completely drained and remain in a drained state at all times until an
approval to impound is issued by this Division.

3. During construction, this Division may require such progress reports as are deemed necessary in
addition to the ongoing submittal of weekly written status reports as required by the Consent
Judgment dated March 15, 2017.

4. In accordance with GS 143-215.29 and NCAC 15A-2K .0203, .0212, .0215, and .0216, within 30
days of completion of the project, Mr. Robert T. Indri, PE shall inspect the completed work and
upon finding (a) that the work has been done as specified, (b) that the temporary breach has been
sufficiently stabilized to restrain accelerated erosion, and (c) the remains of the dam are safe,
shall file with this Division two sets of record drawings and a certificate stating that the work has
been completed in accordance with the approved plans and other requirements, and the remains
of the dam are safe.
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